
 

27 May 2021 
 
Dear Parent/ Carer, 

 
 

Year 11  from Thursday 27th May – Attendance No Longer Required 
 
 

I am writing to inform you that all Year 11 students have formally been dismissed from College 
at the end of the day today, Thursday 27th May.  Year 11 students will not attend College 
tomorrow, Friday 28th May, and are not required to attend in person after May Half-Term. 
 
We are immensely proud of all our Year 11 students hard work and commitment and 
congratulate them on reaching the end of the planned assessments which have concluded this 
week.  As such we feel it is now appropriate Year 11 students begin the next step in their 
preparations for further education, training and employment. 
 
The guidance from the Department of Education is that schools should continue to provide 
opportunities to meet the progression needs of their students during the period after 
assessment completion, and that is absolutely what we want to do to continue to support our 
Y11 students transition. 
 
Information about the College remote enrichment offer for after May Half-Term will follow 
shortly.  It will include things such as live online sessions for A-Level progression, Grade 4/5 
consolidation and employment skills. 
 
It is also important that our Year 11 students have a key point of contact should they require.  
Students can message via teams or email Mrs Huddart j.huddart@newmanrc.oldham.sch.uk or 
Mrs Humprhies r.humphries@newmanrc.oldham.sch.uk. 
 
Finally, can I again congratulate our students for their efforts, especially during this final 
assessment week.  Enjoy your well-deserved Half-Term break. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mrs K Phillips - Deputy Head  
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